TOWN OF LEMPSTER
BOARD OF SELECTMEN

Public Hearing
Approved Minutes
March 13, 2018

This Public Hearing was posted at the Lempster Town Office, Post Office and Town
website.

PRESENT: Selectman Mary Grenier, Selectman Everett Thurber and Ingrid Bjork,
Administrative Assistant.

OTHERS PRESENT: Attorney Mike Shklar, Barbara Richards and Jim Richards.

Selectman Thurber called the public hearing to order at 5:00 PM. A map of the property
and assessment card was available for review. The land consists of 461.9 acres. Attorney
Shklar discussed the donation of land from the Lawrence Johnson estate. He explained
how the income received from the sale of timber from the property is to be used for the
Lempster cemetery. This income is not meant to replace a regular appropriation for
maintenance of the cemetery but for capital improvements.

Selectman Grenier made a motion to accept the donation of land from the Lawrence
Johnson estate. Selectman Thurber seconded the motion. All were in favor.

Selectman Grenier made a motion to adjourn the public hearing at 5:15 PM. Selectman
Thurber seconded the motion. All were in favor.

Respectfully submitted,
Ingrid Bjork
Administrative Assistant



